
Jefferson County Master Gardener Volunteer Association  

Minutes of the June 12, 2014 Meeting 

 

A Pot Luck dinner and garden tour at Beverley Dahl’s home preceded the meeting. 
 
The General Meeting was called to order by President Dennis B at 7:30 PM.   
 
REPORTS: 

The minutes of the May 8, 2014 JCMG Meeting were approved by the membership. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

The next summer garden walk/pot luck is scheduled for July 17 at 6 pm at Audray W.  This will be the 
3rd Thursday of the month rather than the 2nd because we don’t want a conflict with the Fair which 
starts Tuesday, July 8.   Please bring a dish to pass and a lawn chair.  Directions to Audray’s will be 
sent prior to the Garden Walk. 

 

Please submit Grant proposals to Sue Z soon so that she can prepare the submissions for the July 
deadline.  Include pictures and details with your proposal. 

 

The West Side Elementary grant proposal for $1850 which was submitted by Ron L to the United 
Way was approved.  Audray W is teaching  a summer school class connected to We Grow and still 
needs help from MG volunteers. 

 

A reminder from Bev D that September is election time for JCMGVA.  The Treasurer and the 
Incoming President positions are available.  Consider running for one of these spots and let Dennis or 
Vern know soon that you are interested. 

   

Jeannie T reminded us that help is needed at the Jefferson County Fair which begins Tuesday, July 
8.  Applications for Fair entries are due Sunday, June 15, they were e-mailed to you with the May MG 
Minutes.  Applications will still be accepted on Monday, June 16.  If you are volunteering at the Fair 
you will need tickets, so contact Jeannie or Paulette T soon.   

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Sue Z announced that the Walworth County Master Gardeners came to the Hoard Museum for a 
Garden Walk on Wednesday, June 11.  The Roger and Sandra Anderson Peony Garden was 
featured since it was bloom time.  The Walco MG’s are having a Garden Walk in Lake Geneva on 
Saturday, July 12 from 10 am to 4 pm along with a raffle.  Flyers with details will be e-mailed 
separately. 

   

Robert and Sharon Sch announced that they are celebrating their 48th anniversary this week. 

 

Gordon and Pat P announced that their garden would be one of those featured by the Oconomowoc 
Women’s Club Tour on Saturday, July 19. 

 



A motion to adjourn was made and seconded, then approved by the membership. 

Next meeting – July 17 garden walk and pot luck at Audray W’s home, at 6 PM. 

 

Support time –  0.5  hr Education – 1 hr 

 

In Attendance: Dennis B, Beverly D, Mike H, Diane K, Sue K, Gordon P, Chris P, Barb S, Sharon 
Sch, Maggie S, Jeannie T, Mary T, Paulette T,  Eve W, Sue Z, Vern G, Robert Sch, Pat P 

 

 

 

  

 

 


